
 
Memorandum 

  
 
To : Dan Porta, City Manager 
From : Chief Frank L. McCann 
Date : February 28, 2023 
Ref : Replacement vehicle due to an accident 

 

 
On December 19, 2022, one of our patrol vehicles (Unit #4271 2018 Dodge 
Charger) answered a call at the Savoy Museum. While the patrol officer’s vehicle 
was passing over the steel bollards the security officer at the museum raised the 
patrol vehicle off of the ground doing extensive damage to the vehicle, which was 
subsequently totaled.  On December 28, 2022, I purchased a 2022 Ford Explorer 
($36,800.00) from Brannen Motor Company to replace the above noted vehicle.  
I am requesting approval to pay for the replacement vehicle with insurance funds 
from the totaled vehicle ($23,180.00) and federal asset forfeiture funds 
($13,620.00).  This is not a budgeted item. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


